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MINUTES OF THE ORDINARY MEETING OF 
STAVELEY TOWN COUNCIL 

 
Held on Tuesday, 8th July 2014 

Commencing at 6.00 p.m. 
In The Council Chamber, Staveley Hall 

 
Present: - 

 
Councillor A. Hill ï (Chair) 

Councillor J. Bacon ï (Vice-Chair) 
   
  Councillor S Bagshaw  Councillor C. Ludlow 

Councillor J Barnett  Councillor K. Ludlow 
 Councillor O Cauldwell Councillor J. McManus 
 Councillor H. Elliott  Councillor E. Tidd 
 Councillor P. Hill   

     
 

In attendance: Paul Harris ï Acting Town Clerk and Financial Officer 
    Jo Taylor 
    Sgt. C. McInulty  
     8 Members of the Public 
        
                   

  ACTION 

 
 
 
184/14 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
185/14 
 
 
 
186/14 
 
 
 
 

 
PART I ï NON CONFIDENTIAL INFORMATION 
 
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 
Apologies for absence were received from 
Councillor  L. Collins ï family commitments 
Councillor D. Collins ï family commitments 
Councillor V. Lang ï family commitments 
Councillor D. Parsons ï work commitments 
Councillor J. Williams - holiday 
 
 

05/09  COUNCILLORS NOT PRESENT 
Councillor B. Dyke. 
  
 
CHAIRôS ANNOUNCEMENTS 
The Chair announced that the Canal Festival held on 12th and 13th July 
had once again been a great success. 
 
He announced that the Armed Forces Event would be held at Pools Brook 
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187/14 
 
 
 
188/14 
 
 
 
 
189/14 
 
 
 
 
 
190/14 
 
 
 
191/14 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Country Park on 12th and 13th July.  The parade would be leaving from the 
Market Square in Staveley at 10.00 a.m.  
 
The Chair announced that the Arts and Crafts Presentation Evening 
would be held at the Speedwell Rooms on Friday 13th July.  Members of 
Staveley Seniors had been invited along to the Presentation Evening to 
accept a community award and there would be a bar and a buffet.  
Members were also invited to attend the event. 
 
 
VARIATIONS OF ORDER OF BUSINESS 
No variations were recorded. 
 
 
TO DETERMINE WHICH ITEMS IF ANY FROM PART 1 OF THE 
AGENDA SHOULD BE TAKEN WITH THE PUBLIC EXCLUDED 
There were no items to  be taken with the press and the public excluded. 
 
 
DECLARATION OF MEMBERSô OR OFFICERS INTERESTS 
a)  There were no Declarations of Membersô or Officers Interests. 
 
b)  No requests for dispensations were received. 
 
 
PRESENTATIONS. 
There were no presentations made to the meeting. 
 
 
PUBLIC SPEAKING 
The Acting Town Clerk clarified Public Speaking within the Standing 
Orders.  ñUnder Standing Order 1(d) Subject to Standing Order 1(c) 
above Members of the Public are permitted to make representations 
answer questions and give evidence in respect of any item of business 
included in the Agenda.ò  The Acting Town Clerk had clarified matters with 
DALC and as this was not one of the mandatory Standing Orders it could 
be reviewed by the Council if it wished to do so.  
 
a) Joe Roberts wanted clarification whether Staveley Town Council 
would be dealing with the road closures for the Remembrance Day Event 
as this was a civic ceremony.  The British Legion would be organising the 
Parade Marshall. 
 
The Chair responded that the Remembrance Day Event would be dealt 
with under the Leisure and Community Committee. 
 
Councillor E. Tidd said that Councillor Don Parsons would be dealing with 
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the Remembrance Day Event as part of the World War One Working 
Party.  Councillor J. Bacon thought that this was the case. 
 
Joe Roberts said that the Duke of Devonshire would need to be invited 
via the Lord Lieutenantôs office. 
 
Councillor C. Ludlow said she had spoken with Lynne Bingham and 
invites to dignatories would normally be sent out at the end of 
August/September.  Councillor Ludlow said that invites would be sent out 
as soon as possible. With regard to the road closure she said that 
Chesterfield Borough Council had included the Staveley and Brimington 
road closures within their application but this would need to be checked. 
 
Sgt. C. McInulty responded that last year Staveley Town Council had 
made their own application for road closures, as he still had copies of the 
paperwork. 
 
Councillor E. Tidd said that this would be dealt with further at the Leisure 
and Community Committee. 
 
The Chair responded that organisation of the event should be dealt with 
as soon as possible by Staveley Town Council. 
 
John Morehen requested extra copies of the Agenda papers to be made 
available at meetings. 
 
The Acting Town Clerk said that extra copies of the Agenda would be 
made available at future meetings. 
 
Marion Gerrard asked if there was any further news on King George V 
Park and referred to an article in The Derbyshire Times. 
 
Councillor Ludlow referred to a meeting with Press Officer at Chesterfield 
Borough Council and a Press Release had been placed in the Derbyshire 
Times. It should have said that if anyone had concerns or interests 
regarding King George V Park that they should join the Friends of King 
George V Park Group and become actively involved.  
 
Councillor Ludlow said that she had seen the Master Plan for King 
George V Park but had returned this and requested a play water feature 
to be included for children.  John Ramsey from Chesterfield Borough 
Council said that it would be included in the literature, but they would 
have to look into the sustainability and cost of future maintenance of a 
water feature. As soon as they were happy with the master plan it would 
be put out for public consultation. 
 
Joe Roberts asked if the Podium could be made available for the Armed 
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Forces Event at the weekend and whether Staveley Town Council had 
dealt with their Section 137 Application. 
 
The Acting Town Clerk said that the Podium would be made available and 
that a cheque had been sent to Staveley Armed Forces Association for 
the Section 137 application. 
 
There were no other questions raised by the public. 
 
b)  Community Safety (Police, Fire and Ambulance Community 
Safety Partnership) 
Sgt. C. McInulty reported on crime figures within the Staveley Town 
Council area. Crime figures in Staveley compared to last year were down 
for the month of June. 
 
Councillor H. Elliott reported that the children had started to come back to 
the Surgery at Inkersall after opening hours. She said Councillors would 
like to have a site meeting with the Practice Manager of the Surgery and 
the Police with regard to sorting this problem and maybe placing signs 
around the Surgery saying Private Property and no skateboarding/ball 
games. 
 
Sgt C. McInulty responded that nuisance letters had been sent out, but if 
they are called out and a nuisance is not being caused nothing can be 
done. He said that he had approached Chesterfield Borough Council 
Planning with regard to fencing around the surgery, but a planning 
application had never been put in by the Surgery.  Chesterfield Borough 
Council said that a fence could be erected as long as it was similar to the 
green fencing around schools.  Sgt. C. McInulty said the Police would not 
be able to enforce signs as it was a Private Property. 
 
Councillor J. Bacon reported that off road bikers were on the scrubland at 
the back of the industrial estate at Hartington.  Residents had been 
telephoning the Police but had been told that the Police could not do 
anything about the bikers because it was privately owned land. 
 
Sgt. C. McInulty said that the off road biking would be dealt with shortly as 
bikers were also starting to come from outside the area. 
 
Sgt. C. McInulty reported on a proposed skateboard park for the Staveley 
area.  He was going to look over the plans to make sure it was kept to a 
suitable size and so as not to attract skateboarders from far afield. 
 
Sgt. C. McInulty was thanked for his report. 
 
 

14/09  
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192/14 
 
 
 
 
 
 
193/14 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
194a/14 
 
 
 
 
 
194b/14 
 
 
 
 
 
195/14 
 
 
 
 
 
196/14 
 
 
 
 
 
 
197/14 
 
 
 

 
CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES OF THE ORDINARY MEETING OF 
STAVELEY TOWN COUNCIL HELD ON TUESDAY, 17TH JUNE 2014. 
It was RESOLVED that the Minutes of the Annual Meeting of Staveley 
Town Council held on Tuesday 17th June 2014 be approved as a true 
record. 
 
 

15/09 MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES OF THE ORDINARY 
MEETING OF STAVELEY TOWN COUNCIL HELD ON TUESDAY, 17th 
JUNE 2014 
The Chair mentioned the Inkersall Allotments.  Allotment Holders had 
received a National Award and their event had been very well attended. 
 
Also the Opening Ceremony of the Stables Complex had been a 
successful event. 
 
 

15/09 CONFIRMATION OF THE MINUTES OF THE LEISURE AND 
COMMUNITY COMMITTEE OF STAVELEY TOWN COUNCIL HELD ON 
WEDNESDAY 18th JUNE 2014 
It was RESOLVED that these be approved as a true record. 
 
 
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES OF THE LEISURE AND 
COMMUNITY COMMITTEE OF STAVELEY TOWN COUNCIL HELD ON 
WEDNESDAY 18th JUNE 2014 
There were no matters arising. 
 
 
CONFIRMATION OF THE MINUTES OF THE POLICY, FINANCE AND 
PUBLICITY COMMITTEE OF STAVELEY TOWN COUNCIL HELD ON 
WEDNESDAY 18th JUNE 2014 
It was RESOLVED that these be approved as a true record. 
 
 
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES OF THE POLICY, FINANCE 
AND PUBLICITY COMMITTEE OF STAVELEY TOWN COUNCIL HELD 
ON WEDNESDAY 18TH JUNE 2014 
143/14 ï It was RESOLVED that the figure for the CCTV upgrade would 
now be £656.90 for the Speedwell Rooms. 
 
 
MINUTES OF THE PLANNING AND ENVIRONMENTAL COMMITTEE 
OF STAVELEY TOWN COUNCIL HELD ON WEDNESDAY 25TH  JUNE 
2014. 
It was RESOLVED that the minutes of the Planning and Environmental 
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198/14 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
199/14 
 
 
 
 
 
200/14 
 
 

Committee of Staveley Town Council held on Wednesday 25th June 2014 
be approved as a true record. 
 
 
MINUTES OF THE SPEEDWELL ROOMS SUB-COMMITTEE OF 
STAVELEY TOWN COUNCIL HELD ON WEDNESDAY 25th JUNE 2014. 
Minutes of the Speedwell Rooms Sub-Committee of 25th June 2014 were 
not available. 
 
Members of the Speedwell Rooms Sub-Committee were asked for a 
verbal update from the meeting. 
 
Councillor C. Ludlow reported that 
 

¶ Lynne Bingham had been asked to obtain further quotes from local 
companies for blinds for the Lounge area at the Speedwell Rooms. 

¶ The attendees of the dance events at the Speedwell Rooms were 
pleased with the bar facilities. 

¶ Future meetings would be held at The Speedwell Rooms and Peter 
Vickers and Alan Mansell should be invited to attend to draw up a 
schedule of works and costings. 

¶ Councillor Kevin Ludlow should be invited to join the Speedwell 
Rooms Sub-Committee. 

 
It was RESOLVED that Councillor Kevin Ludlow be a member of the 
Speedwell Rooms Sub-Committee. 
 
The Chair reported that scaffolding had been erected to repair the roof 
over the Stage area at The Speedwell Rooms. 
 
Councillor C. Ludlow reported that there was an improvement within The 
Speedwell Rooms, and improvements were to be made to the large bar 
area.  Members wished to thanked staff at the Speedwell Rooms for their 
work. 
 
The Chair accepted the verbal report. 
 
 
MINUTES OF THE HEART OF STAVELEY PROJECT BOARD HELD 
ON WEDNESDAY 11th JUNE 2014 
It was NOTED that the Minutes of the Heart of Staveley Project Board 
held on Wednesday 11th June 2014 were received. 
 
 
TOWN CLERKôS REPORT 
The Acting Town Clerk spoke to his report. 
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The Acting Town Clerk briefly reported on the following points: 
 

Acting Town Clerkôs Report 
Staveley Town Council Ordinary Meeting 8

th
 July 2014 

 

Internal Auditor 

John Marriott, the Internal Auditor has been into the office overt the course of 

two days. He has done an in depth audit and produced his report. This will be the 

subject of an Extra Ordinary Meeting scheduled for 15 July 2014. The Council 

will have an opportunity to receive his report and to question him on his findings 

and recommendations. Following this item the Council will look at the Annual 

Return 2013/2014. As we are required to comply with an intermediate audit, 

there are additional items we will need to supply. I will work with Jo Taylor who 

is helping me at present with finance to get these documents together. She will be 

present at the extra ordinary meeting. 

 

Heart of Staveley 

We have been successful with Garfield Weston funding application for the sum 

of £150,000 

 

The Opening of Staveley Hall Business Centre on 20 June was a success. It was 

official opened by Natascha Engel MP for North East Derbyshire accompanied 

by the Duke of Devonshire KCVO, OBE, DL who is the Patron of the Heart of 

Staveley Project, Toby Perkins MP for Chesterfield and Shadow Minister for 

Business, Innovation and Skills, the Mayor Councillor Alexis Diouf of 

Chesterfield Borough Council along with members and officers of Staveley 

Town Council, the Directors of Heart of Staveley and representatives of the local 

community. We have around 150 photos of the event that can be used in 

publicity.  

 

Leases ï Following agreement of the quotation from Bryan and Armstrong, the 

Solicitor has now been instructed and I am meeting with Sue Harrison on 15
th
 

July.  

 

Staveley Market 

Nicki Williams met with Bernadette Wainwright and Andy Bond of Chesterfield 

Borough Council on 20 June 2014. Nicki outlined our ambitions for each of the 

market days and our promotional campaign to attract both new traders and 

increase footfall.  These have now been discussed with Cllr Serjeant and she 

supports our plans moving forward.  She recognises the difficult task that we face 

given the low base that we are starting from and the current economic climate. 

She has agreed that Chesterfield Borough Council will pay 50% of the agreed 

subsidy to Staveley Town Council and will release the outstanding amount in 

early January 2015, on receipt of a progress report on Staveley Market from April 

until December 2014.  She did, however, wish to remind STC that given the 

Borough Council's current and future financial situation, she felt it unlikely that a 

further subsidy would be approved after 2016/17. Andy will make the necessary 
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arrangements to raise a purchase order for Staveley Town Council for £1,500. 

 

26 High Street 

I have chased George Thomson of BRM who are acting for us in relation to the 

26 the High Street. It seems he had not done too much, I have requested a formal 

update that can be presented in due course. 

 

IT Server 

Langdale Technology have found a server, usually priced at £6500 for the sum of 

£4500, they have obtained the server for us and have now installed it. This is a 

relief as data is now secure and we have a system that will meet the Councilôs 

needs for a number of years to come. 

 

Staffing Update 

Currently we have one member of staff suspended pending a Grievance 

investigation (from end April 2014) and who is also suspended from work for 

reasons of disciplinary investigation (from 23 June 2014). We also have another 

member of staff suspended from work for reasons of disciplinary investigation 

(from 16 May 2014). 

 

At present the main office is staffed by the Acting Town Clerk and a Clerical 

Assistant. In consultation with Council Members I have brought in support from 

Jo Taylor who is a Parish Clerk and also has Internal Audit experience; however 

it should be noted this is on a freelance basis and is not a longer term solution 

(albeit she has done an excellent job in making sense of where we are up to with 

payments etc). 

 

Individual Grievance Outcome 

Individual Grievance 1. has now been heard. 46 points were raised in a grievance 

against the council. The majority of these were not up held on any grounds 

however 3 instances have been found to have ñelements of groundsò against 

members of the Council. An appeal has been lodged by the member of staff. We 

await the outcome of the appeal. 

 
In addition to his above written report, the Acting Town Clerk informed the 
Committee that a letter had been received from the Derbyshire Law 
Centre regarding the lease agreement between Staveley Town Council 
and Derbyshire Law Centre.   They were writing to say they would no 
longer run their legal aid housing service with Staveley Town Council from 
the premises within Staveley Hall due to a new project which had been 
commenced with Derbyshire Library Service.  They had been offered 
premises at Staveley Library and hoped that this would be of benefit to 
the public of Staveley. 
 
Councillor C. Ludlow thanked the Acting Town Clerk for his report and 
referred to Staffing and suggested that the Acting Town Clerk contact 
employment agencies to get someone in as soon as possible. 
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201/14 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
202/14 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
203/14 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

It was AGREED that the Acting Town Clerk approach employment 
agencies with regard to staffing support. 
 
The report was RECEIVED and the actions contained were APPROVED. 
 
 
STAFFING UPDATE 
This had been covered previously but the Acting Town Clerk informed 
Members that Sally Plumber was helping in the office a couple of days per 
week with data input but he did need additional support. 
 
It was AGREED that Jo Taylor continue with her support in the office. 
 
 
26 HIGH STREET STAVELEY 
The Acting Town Clerk referred to the charges of BRM Solicitors of £850 
plus VAT to carry out the legal work.  The Acting Town Clerk informed 
members that under financial regulations 11.1 (a) (i-vi) specialist services 
such as Solicitors do not require more than one quote, therefore they 
could go ahead if they wished. 
 
It was AGREED that BRM Solicitors should continue with their work for 
Staveley Town Council with regard to 26 High Street, Staveley. 
 

 
HEART OF STAVELEY PROJECT 
The Heart of Staveley Project had been awarded a £150,000 grant from 
Garfield Weston.  A meeting was due to be held tomorrow 9th July but 
The Chair reported that he would not be discussing the substantial 
documents as he did not have the time to go through them and had no 
previous sight of them even though they were dated August 2011, he 
further stated the documents had not previously appeared before the 
Council. The Chairman thanked the Council for their support on this 
matter. 
 
Councillor C. Ludlow asked if the Bowling Green could be followed up at 
The Heart of Staveley Meeting. 
 
The Chair responded that it had been agreed at the Policy and Finance 
Committee Meeting that the Bowling Green should remain in situ at 
Staveley Hall. 
 
It was RESOLVED that in accordance with minute number 121/14 the 
Bowling Green should remain in situ at Staveley Hall. 
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204/14 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ACCOUNTS 
 
(a) The Schedule of accounts paid since the last meeting. 
 
It was AGREED that Standing Orders would be suspended to allow Jo 
Taylor to speak. 
 
Jo Taylor introduced herself and said she had been asked to Staveley 
Town Council to help with the internal audit. Jo had recommended that 
she would prepare items and then get someone else in to undertake the 
Internal Audit.  She had prepared a pack and report to members, and 
progressed to go through in detail the schedules of payments from the 1st 
April this year.  Jo informed members that the payments should be 
approved as a group and that individual Councillors do not have approval 
to sign cheques but must all approve invoices together.  She informed 
members that the opening balance at the beginning of the year was 
£182,000 and told members that there was a list of payments since the 
1st April this year amounting to £430,000.  Jo asked Members to look 
through the schedules of payments and ask any questions if needed and 
wanted to retrospectively agree with Members to approve the payments.  
Jo mentioned that VAT could be claimed back if it was a VAT invoice. 
 
Jo proceeded to go through in detail Direct Debits, bank payments.  She 
said if invoices were paid through this method that they should still be 
approved by Council first. 
 
Jo confirmed that all the Public Works Loan Board monies had been 
drawn down. The first payment was April 2012 and the second was 
February 2014.   
 
Jo progressed to go through the budget monitoring schedules. 
 
Jo mentioned that Grant Thornton would be the External Auditors and 
Staveley Town Council would be sending the Annual Return to them 
within a week.  This would be further discussed at the Extra Ordinary 
Meeting to be held on 15th July. 
 
Jo asked Members if there were any questions on the schedules and 
report that she had supplied. 
 
The Chair thanked Jo for her report and schedules, these are located at 
Appendix 1 to these minutes. 
 
Standing Orders were reinstated. 
 
It was RESOLVED that the Schedule of Payments and other financial 
reports be approved. 
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205/14 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
206/14 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
207/14 
 

 
(c)  Other financial Issues 
The Acting Town Clerk said he had received an invoice from the builder 
on The Heart of Staveley Project, which had just been ratified.  As there 
were insufficient funds in the account this had not been paid. Having 
spoken with Councillors A. Hill and C. Ludlow they had to approach 
Chesterfield Borough Council for an early precept.  This was agreed by 
Chesterfield Borough Council and has now been placed in the account 
therefore payments can be made.  Councillors need to be made aware 
that there is a significant cash flow issue within Staveley Town Council. 
 
Councillor C. Ludlow thought that members should also be made aware 
that  a considerable amount of VAT is also due back to Staveley Town 
Council and an ERDF claim was also due. 
 
The Acting Town Clerk also mentioned that claims on The Heritage 
Lottery Fund should also be started soon. 
 
 
Councillor J. McManus thanked Councillors Hill and Ludlow and Jo Taylor 
for their work. 
 
It was APPROVED that Councillor A. Hill and C. Ludlow approached 
Chesterfield Borough Council with regard to the early Precept payment. 
 
 
WARD REPORTS BY COUNCILLORS 
a)  Councillor J. Bacon asked if it would be possible to send a letter to 

The Chatsworth Estates regarding the off road bikers on the 
scrubland at Hartington Industrial Estate.  It was Agreed that a letter 
be written to Chatsworth Estates regarding the off road bikers. 

 
b)  Generally 
     Nothing raised. 
 
 

ALLOTMENTS 
This item had been put onto the Policy and Finance Committee for the 
following week. 
 
Councillor C. Ludlow mentioned that the Archaeologists were at Staveley 
Hall on an archaeological dig on the front grounds, and if anyone was 
interested to go along. 
 
 
ITEMS FOR ACTION 
Nothing to report. 
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208/14 
 
 
 
209/14 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
210/14 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
211/14 
 
 

                   
 
CHESTERFIELD BOROUGH COUNCIL 
Nothing to report. 
 
 
SEALING OF DOCUMENTS 

 
RESOLVED ï That the Common Seal of the Council be affixed to any 

documents or agreements necessary to carry into effect 
any resolution or decisions passed by or confirmed at 
this meeting. 

 
PART II ï CONFIDENTIAL BUSINESS 
 

28/08 PUBLIC BODIES (ADMISSION TO MEETINGS ACT), 1960 
 
RESOLVED ï  That in view of the fact that publicity would be prejudicial 

to the public interest by reason of the confidential nature 
of the following matters, the public and representatives of 
the press excluded from this meeting during the 
discussion thereof. 

 
 

 
 
ESTABLISHMENT 
Councillors discussed Staveley Town Council Cashflow as the Council 
moves into Phase II of the Heart of Staveley Project. It was noted that the 
Council had needed to draw down the precept early in order to manage 
cashflow. Councillors discussed measures to manage this.  
 
It was RESOLVED that permission be granted to set up a facility enabling 
Staveley Town Council to borrow on a short term basis only from 
Chesterfield Borough Council up to £250,000 to help manage financial 
cashflow during Phase II of the Heart of Staveley Project. 
 
The Acting Town Clerk reported to Council that a letter had been received 
from a member of staff relating to Grievance 2. This was read out to 
members of the Council in its entirety. Councillors thanked the Acting 
Town Clerk for his professionalism in a difficult situation and reiterated 
their ongoing support and endorsement of his actions to date. 
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